

OMAHA CHAPTER

MINUTES OF THE 11 JANUARY 2022 MEETING

The Omaha Chapter of the SAR met at Gorat's Steakhouse. Members and guests attending: Jim Sly (Janet), Fred Walden (Jan), Ted Powell (Susan), David Kentsmith (Kitty), Mel Burright (Sandy), Paul Burright, Ben Harvey, John Parsons (Pauline), Tom Upton (Jane), Todd Vetter, Chuck Real (Marita), Drew Whitler (Cheryl), Hugh Nehls (Cathy), and Andrew Nehls.

OPENING:

- Out-going President Ben Harvey called the meeting to order at 1900 hours.
- All Attendees stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance. Members remained standing and recited the Pledge to the SAR.
- Members introduced attending guests. Two new members were introduced.
- Meeting minutes from 14 December 2021 were voted on and accepted as presented by the chapter Secretary.

OFFICERS' REPORTS:

- Treasurer John Parsons announced there had been no change since the report of 14 December, 2021.
- Registrar Paul Burright brought the members up to date on the pending new applications as well as supplemental applications. He also noted several new applications are now pending since his report of 14 December, 2021. All applications are currently being worked either at the local, state or national levels.
 Paul believes there has been some movement on those applications stalled at the national level.

OLD BUSINESS:

• There was no carry-over of old business from previous meetings.

NEW BUSINESS:

- The American Heritage luncheon will be held 19 February, 20022 at the Havelock Social Hall in Lincoln.
- In recognition of the service and effort over the last year by the Omaha SAR chapter officers, Out-going president, Ben Harvey presented hand-crafted gifts to each of the out-going officers. The gifts were produced by Ben in his own workshop out of various types of wood.

PROGRAM:

- In lieu of a program and speaker for the evening, the newly elected officers for 2022-2023 were officially installed by out-going president, Ben Harvey. The new officers as elected at the 14 Decemer, 2021 meeting are: President, Paul Burright, Vice President, Jim Sly, Treasurer, Andrew Nehls, Secretary, Chuck Real.
- There being no other business, all members rose and recited "Until We Meet Again . . ." The meeting adjourned at 2030 hours.
- Next Meeting: 8 February 2022 at Gorat's.

Respectfully submitted: Chuck Real, MA; Secretary, Omaha Chapter